
BROWN COUNTY COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 1 DECEMBER 12, 2022 
 

BROWN COUNTY COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 1 
Mt. Sterling, Illinois 
December 12, 2022 

 
The Public Hearing to review the 2022 Tax Levy was held on Monday evening, December 12, 2022, at 
5:45 p.m. in the Brown County Middle School library. The meeting was called to order by Heath 
Fullerton. The minutes were recorded by McKenzie Taute. 
 
Roll call: Fullerton, yea; Blaesing, 5:49 p.m.; Blakeley, yea; Hughes, yea; Eichelberger, 5:46 p.m.; Koch, 
absent; Boylen, yea. 
 
Attendance: Lan Eberle, Pollee Craven, Alex Ebbing, Lisa Hannel, Kris Gallaher, McKenzie Taute, Jessica 
Robertson, Andrew Wagner.  
 

Public Hearing Minutes 
Superintendent, Lan Eberle, discussed the 2022 Tax Levy and how he reached the proposed tax rate. 
Eberle mentioned that the proposed rate is a decrease of 0.07238 from the prior year. Eberle discussed 
the fine line between missing out on tax dollars for the district and raising the tax rate. Eberle went on 
to say that he took an average of the EAV increases over the last five years to come up with the 
proposed rate.  Eberle explained that while the district does not expect to go over the 5% threshold that 
requires a public hearing, to be fully transparent, the district held the Truth in Taxation Hearing. 
 
Motion by Hughes, seconded by Boylen, to adjourn at 5:51 p.m. 
Motion Carried by Acclamation 
 

Regular Board Meeting 
The regular Board of Education meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Heath Fullerton. The 
minutes were recorded by McKenzie Taute. 
 








